Thomas Marston
Auburn
LD 227

I oppose LD 227, “An Act Regarding Health Care in the State, and it “ought not to
pass”.

I am writing to strongly urge you to oppose LD 227. This bill will allow state sanction
of child kidnapping. It will also allow and encourage damaging, irreversible gender
affirming treatments and procedures for underage children. Not only that, but it will
strip away parental rights.

This bill is highly dangerous to innocent children. It is in complete disagreement with
the way life should be in Maine, and the work our lawmakers have done to protect our
children and their safety through the years. It will destroy young lives and their
identity. I urge you to defend our children and vote against this destructive,
devastating bill.

This is nothing more than government overreach intended to eliminate parental rights
and responsibilities.

Again, I oppose LD 227, “An Act Regarding Health Care in the State, and it “ought
not to pass”.



